Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
April 21, 2005 Minutes

In Attendance; Dick Taylor, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Pam Karr, Rick Upton, Glenn Scott, Rich Dudley, and Jack Busher
Old Business

The March 2005 minutes were reviewed and approved.

Rick gave us a report on the membership software since Jim was not in attendance.  Rick did not care for the Quicken customer management software, but Jim saw benefits to it.  However, Rick did some exploring and found nothing in our price range that would meet our needs.  The cost for the Quicken is about $80.  The Board decided to approve purchase of it and Rick will purchase it and get together with Pam on loading membership info into it.  

The interpretative meeting program update was given.  Glen, Jerry, Dick, Debbie Ackley and Nancy Brenard were involved in it.  They looked at Interpretive Master plans from other parks and learned there is a template to follow for developing a master plan.  The group is working on a mission statement and a volunteer quotient as well.  Their next meeting is April 29 at the Sinton Rd office.  Jerry developed some funding goals as a rough draft and will email them to the rest of the Board members.

Final plans were made for our Friends only bagel hike and bike event in the park to be held Sat. May 21 starting at 9:00.  Pam will lead a bike tour and Rick will lead a hike of the Blackmer trail which will provide an overlook of the work being done at the park.  Rich will give a short update and we will have a short meeting prior to the hikes which start at 9:30.  Jerry and Lori will get the bagels, coffee and orange juice.  Rick will send out an email notice to the membership requesting they RSVP to Jerry and Lori’s phone number.  

New Business
Jack Busher who is present tonight is interested in becoming a board member.  We also had interest stated from Jane Dillon who was unable to attend the meeting.  Jack Case has taken on the role as the living history interpreter at Rock Ledge Ranch and thus will not be available to meet Thursday evenings and has decided not to commit to our board.
Full moon hikes have been scheduled for July and August this year.  Dates will be in the newsletter.  A “Friends” only hike “Bagels and coffee” is set up for May 21st at 9:00.
Rick asked about how to handle requests for hikes from groups.  Pillar and the Broadmoor newcomers have requested hikes.  They are okay as long as Rich knows about them so he can guide us as to what might be going on out there at that time and we stay out of the way of the construction workers and sites.  
Park Ranger update
Rich discussed his meeting with General Mixon from Ft. Carson, Glen and Mike French.  He stated that the General is very supportive of the park and likes the idea of a pedestrian overpass to the park from the Fort.  He expressed interest in the use of the Denman property as well.  Also queried as to how soldiers could get reduced prices on park fees.  

The May 20 groundbreaking is going to be a celebration of partnerships between all agencies that provided funding for the purchase of the property.

The Mountain Post will be signing a memorandum of agreement May 20.  The mounted color guard and the army singing group will be in attendance.  The governor will not.

Rich got the go ahead to start the process for hiring a full time ranger and will have a job show the week of May 2.

Rich shared an article that was in the Denver Post about the victims of Ferdinand Marcos regime who won a lawsuit and are now going after his assets of which listed is the JL Ranch in Colorado Springs.  More to come on that.  

The next VOC event at the Park is set for June 4-5.  Rich has a meeting scheduled for April 30  to finalize the trail corridor with them.  

Rich reported he received a call from a neighbor in the Broadmoor Bluffs neighborhood who was concerned that the Norad Gate that is being constructed is a campground site in the park.  Rich assured her it wasn’t.

There is a volunteer orientation that is going to be held June 6th at 6:30 at the Sinton Rd. office and another is scheduled for Thurs. June 16th at 6:30.

The park has had 2 requests for utility easements, one is a private property owner and another is for communication lines to be put in up to Norad.  

Rich did meet with the State Parks retail manager and learned that the Friends will probably not be able to facilitate sales at the park other than our shirts and items with the friends logo on them.

The Mountain Post Historical Center is moving along.  They are currently looking at architects for their project.  Rich has a meeting on April 5th with General Mixson

PJ Anderson is still interested in selling us the top of the mountain.  He is working with TOPS but that situation is still in limbo.  Rich discussed the possibility of a “friends” trip to the top of the mountain again this spring or summer.  
Treasurer’s Report

We have $4732.02 in our account.  We’ve had 4 renewals since the last meeting.
Next meeting will be May 21, 2005 at the Bagel and coffee hike.  
Meeting adjourned at 6:50p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,   
 Lori O’Hare
